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BEGINNING OF REVIEW NOTICE 
Certificate of Need Applications 

 
Applicants, Project Descriptions, Estimated Costs: 
Pain Care Physicians, PLLC owns and operates an ambulatory surgery center located at 155 Lilly 
Road Northeast, Suite B, in Olympia [98503] that currently has two operating rooms and operates 
under an exemption from Certificate of Need review.  Surgeries currently provided are pain 
management.  The application proposes to expand the types of surgeries provided at the surgery 
center to include:  plastic surgery, podiatry, and orthopedics.  The estimated capital expenditure for 
this project is zero. 
 
MultiCare Health System proposes to construct an ambulatory surgery center at 601 McPhee Road 
Southwest in Olympia [98502]  The application proposes construct the facility with two operating 
rooms.  The types of surgeries to be provided include:  ENT, gastroenterology, general surgery, 
gynecology, neurology, vascular surgery, podiatry, and urology.  The estimated capital expenditure 
for this project is $5,403,772. 
 
Public Hearing: No public hearing will be held unless requested. Requests must be in writing and 
include the name, address, and signature of the person making the request. The deadline for 
requesting a public hearing is Monday, February 13. 2023 If a public hearing is scheduled, the 
hearing notice will be published in The Olympian at least 15 days before the date of hearing. And a 
hearing may be in a format other than in-person due to safety concerns related to COVID-19. 
 
Public Comment Period: If no public hearing is held, written comments must be received by the 
Certificate of Need Program on or before Friday, March 3, 2023. 
 
Hearing requests and comments are not accepted by fax. Email them to: FSLCON@doh.wa.gov 
 
Anticipated Decision Date: May 1, 2023 
 
If you have any questions or would like additional information, please call the Certificate of Need 
Program at (360) 236-2955.  For additional information or details visit our website:  
www.doh.wa.gov/hsqa/FSL/certneed 
 

mailto:FSLCON@doh.wa.gov
http://www.doh.wa.gov/hsqa/FSL/certneed



